
        SPANISH FEDERATION JESUIT ALUMNI 
 

        Alicante, June 2019 

Dear colleagues, 

Last weekend the Annual General Meeting of the Spanish Federation of Associations of Jesuits 

Alumni was held in Bilbao. The agenda of the day included the appointment of the new National 

Board Members. The current composition of the Board is as follows:  

President:  Máximo Caturla. Inmaculada Alicante. 

Vicepresident:  Francisco Guarner. Sant Ignasi-Sarrià Barcelona. 

Counselor: Antonio Allende SJ. 

Secretary:  Mercedes Puyuelo. Santa María del Mar.  A Coruña. 

Treasurer:  Luis Badías. Inmaculada Alicante 

 

Vocals:  

Enrique González de Gor. San Estanislao de Kostka. Málaga.  

Ricardo Martínez. San José. Villafranca de los Barros. 

José María Oraá. Nuestra Señora de Begoña Indautxu. Bilbao.  

Javier de Pablo. Nuestra Señora del Recuerdo. Madrid.  

Antonio Pellico. Inmaculada. Gijón. 

Mercé Rey. Sagrat Cor de Jesús Casp. Barcelona.  

Sergio de la Riva. Sagrado Corazón. León.  

José del Rosario. San Ignacio de Loyola. Las Palmas de Gran Canaria.  

Jerónimo Suárez. Colegio del Salvador. Zaragoza. 

 

Minutes from the General Meeting: 

The candidacy of Máximo Caturla was approved unanimously and acclaimed. 

In his welcoming words, Mr. Caturla stated the goals for the following years: integrate more 

associations in the Federation as well as recover some that have been unlinked; maintain 

collaboration and support the projects of Entreculturas/Alboan. Above all, make ours, the project 

of Barcelona 21, to which the Federation gives full support so that it will be a success of 

attendees, contents… 

 Project proposed by Entreculturas Alboan, with United in the Mission. This year we will we 

direct our aid and support to a Venezuelan project: Faith and Joy. 

 World Congress 2021: Program and Shared Activities and Experiences. The sessions will 

begin on July 14
th
, with an Opening Eucharist at Sta. María del Mar Basilic to be presided by 

Father General and the Archbishop of Barcelona and will end on the 18th of the same month. 

There will be a previous Pilgrimage from Loyola-Verdú-Montserrat-La Cova. The V Centennial 

of the Conversion of Saint Ignatius and this pilgrimage will be included in their celebrations. It 

will be a meeting of young people where they will talk about Reconciliation between people, 

with the Creation and with God. 

 The celebration in Valencia of the XII Congress of the Spanish Federation of ancient 

students, at the Colegio de San José. 

 

I remain at your disposal, warm regards. 

 

Máximo Caturla 

President of the Spanish Federation of Jesuit Alumni 
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